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She said the District has a management company, and it is Heather Gardens Association 

(HGA). HGA is made up of nine volunteers. She said they are not qualified to manage 

a restaurant, tennis court, golf course, and clubhouse. They hired a general manager to 

tell the District what to do. She said that the District has not been managed well and 

wants the restaurant to go back to outsourcing. Therefore, she would like to see a 

committee appointed to work on the request of proposal and brought to the Board by June 

1. She understands the majority of the Board does not support this and that she was not

a "yes" person. She reported that she had emailed President Funk and Ms. Ivey about

the proposed special meeting; she did not hear back from President Funk, and therefore

when she heard back regarding the attorney's availability, she decided to schedule this

special meeting. She would like to consider an administrator and/or management

company option and that this would not cost more. She requested a committee to be

formed with people who know what they are doing and looking for a concessionaire to

operate the restaurant.

Ms. Ivey went over the requirements to form a special committee per District's Bylaws' 

Article IV, Section 10. Special Committees. 

Motion to consider forming a special committee to investigate the possibility of the 

restaurant's alternate operation management, appoint Director Effler as 

chairperson with at least four other people serving on the Board through December 

31, 2021: Motion made by Director Effler. There was no second, and therefore the motion 

failed. 

Director Effler said she joined the Board thinking she could make a difference but said 

she could not and resigned from the Board effective today. She will submit her letter of 

resignation in writing to President Funk. 

OPEN FORUM: 

A resident asked if this can be on the regular Board meeting agenda when all the HGMD 
members are present. President Funk commented he may take this under consideration. 

ADJOURNMENT: The meeting adjourned at 1 :19 P.M. 
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